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	Speedwell House
Speedwell Street, Oxford OX1 1NE

	Andy Preston – Head of Public
Protection & Development Management
Cherwell District Council
Bodicote House
Bodicote, Banbury OX15 4AA
	
	Tel: 01865 815700
Please ask for: Peter Day

Direct line: 01865 815544

e-mail:  peter.day@oxfordshire.gov.uk
1st March 2013



Our ref: 15.1.2/5.5
Your ref: 13/00006/F
Dear Mr Preston,

Application No:
13/00006/F
Applicant:
Bicester Hotel Golf and Spa Ltd
Proposal:
Formation of 3 metre high bund
Location:
Bicester Golf and Country Club, Akeman Street, Chesterton
Thank you for consulting the County Council as Minerals and Waste Planning Authority on this planning application.

The application is for the formation of a bund 360 metres in length and 3 metres high, with a cross sectional area 15 square metres.  The volume of the bund would therefore be 5,400 cubic metres.  The application states that the bund is to be constructed using soil excavated from the creation of a lake elsewhere at the Golf Club, which was granted planning permission on 30 October 2012 (application ref. no. 12/01006/F).  The applicant states that the bund is required mainly for noise attenuation but also as visual screen.
Information submitted in support of planning application 12/01006/F indicates that creation of the lake would produce approximately 12,000 cubic metres of excavated material.  There would therefore be sufficient clean, naturally occurring excavated material arising within the Golf Club site to enable construction of the proposed bund, and there would be no requirement to source material from elsewhere. 

I note that the value of the proposed bund as a noise barrier has been questioned.  I am concerned as to whether there is a genuine beneficial purpose for the proposed bund or whether the primary purpose of the bund is actually for the disposal of waste material.  If it is the latter, then the application should be a County Matter, to be determined by the County Council. 

I have no objection to this application on minerals and waste policy grounds provided that:

1. The bund is required for a genuine beneficial purpose and the primary purpose of it is not for the disposal of waste material;

2. The bund is constructed only from inert, naturally occurring material derived from the excavation of the lake permitted under application reference no. 12/01006/F;
3. The size of the bund does not exceed the dimensions shown on the drawings accompanying the plan.

Yours sincerely, 

Peter Day
Minerals and Waste Policy Team Leader
Huw Jones Director for Environment, Economy and Customer Services

Martin Tugwell Deputy Director (Strategy and Infrastructure Planning)


